Ms. Burdick requested the following information regarding agenda item AC3-Standard Agreement for Providers of Supplemental 
Educational Services: 

Request:     

Please provide the following: 
1. List of providers from FY06. 
2. How does the provider assess gains?  Are they required to use District 
assessments? 
3. What concerns do you have with the providers? 
4. Has an evaluation system been developed based on student achievement 
for the providers? 

Response:   

   Question 1:  Please provide list of providers from FY06.
Response: See attached file with list of providers.  We placed students with the 34 providers listed.  Ten providers dropped out for various reasons and are identified with a strikethrough.  Twenty-four providers served our students for FY06.
 
Question 2: How does the provider assess gains?  Are they required to use district assessments?

Response:  Providers assess gains using one or more instruments of choice.  Although they are not required to use our District assessments to identify gains, the list of instruments is extensive and includes well-known standardized tests and placement and tracking instruments.  Providers do use our District testing instruments to identify strengths and weaknesses and determine placement.   
   

Question 3:  What concerns do you have with the providers?

Response:  The placement of students with providers is a major task and major concern.  Most providers cannot afford to serve fewer than 50 students in a district, and then those students need to be in only 5-7 schools.  If the students are spread out in many schools, the provider cannot implement a program for one or two students in 25 schools.  When not enough students from one school ask for a specific provider, we have to re-place the students, and this is a major task.  No Child Left Behind requires that the parent choose the provider.  For this reason, we initially ask the parents to choose 3 providers.  Too often we can’t make a match with any of the 3 and have to contact the parent again for another choice.

Providers have difficulty finding tutors which is a concern for everyone.  

Providers have difficulty contacting parents to arrange for goal-setting meetings.  This, too, is a problem for everyone.  SES Contacts at school centers have been of great assistance in contacting parents.

Question 4:  Has an evaluation system been developed based on student achievement for the providers?

Response:  The providers submit an application to the State, and the State gives the approval to provide services.  State-approved providers are required to submit evaluative data at the end of the year.  The data is then used as part of the approval process for the next year.
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